
 
 

30 April 2020 
 
 
Emma Bain  
Assistant Manager – Policy & Projects 
Numbers Section  
Australian Communications & Media Authority 
 
Via email: emma.bain@acma.gov.au 
 
Dear Emma 
 
I refer to my email to you of 21 April 2020 advising that Localsearch had been contacted by a member of 
the public claiming Localsearch had published their unlisted telephone number. 
 
In accordance with the recommendations contained the ACMA correspondence to Localsearch of 17 April 
2020 and your email response to me on 23 April 2020, and in accordance with the IPND Scheme 2017 
subsection 3.12 Conditions to which final authorization is subject, Localsearch took the following steps:- 
 
1. David Holihan, Chief Strategy Office for Localsearch contacted the affected customer on Tuesday 21 

April 2020.  The account holder advised David that they had connected a new number for the 
purposes of connecting the NBN and that they did not require the number to be listed.  The account 
holder advised that they had no concerns regarding safety or security, rather that it was an issue of 
inconvenience.  Mr Holihan offered to cover the costs of a new number however the account holder 
declined to take up the offer.  Mr Holihan advised the customer of their rights to contact the ACMA and 
the Office of the Information Commissioner should they be unsatisfied with Localsearch’s handling of 
the matter. 

2. Advised the ACMA in writing via email dated 21 April 2020 that Localsearch had received a complaint 
from a member of the public regarding the publication of an unlisted number. 

3. Immediately upon establishing the validity of the claim Localsearch took steps to remove and destroy 
all customer data relating to the number. 

4. Immediately initiated an investigation into the events surrounding the publication of the number. 
 
In answer to the request for further information raised in email from Emma Bain of ACMA dated 23 April I 
respond as follows:- 
 

Request for further information 
  

• any specific circumstances known to Localsearch relating to the privacy or safety of the 
affected customer 
 

A. The account holder advised that there were no safety or security issues relating to 
the publication of the number.  

  
• whether the number was previously a listed number, and if yes, the date on which the IPND 

Manager notified Localsearch that the number had changed from listed to unlisted 
 

A. The number was not a previously listed number.   

 
 
 

• whether other numbers from the same IPND Manager datafile are also affected 
 





 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Catherine McGarry 
Executive Director 
 
 
  




